
Along  the  Lions  Trail
Centerville, Indiana Lions Club Bulletin

May 6, 2021             Vol. 77, No. 12
On the web at http://centervillelionsclub.tripod.com

Look for us on Facebook

Upcoming Meeting
Our next dinner meeting of the Centerville Lions Club will  on  Monday, May 10, 2021, at 6:30 pm at the Centerville Senior

Center at 111 South 2nd Street. Installation of officers. ]Program: Doug Cook, CEO Ambassador Nursing Facility in Centerville.

Lions Learn About Cross Road Christian Recovery Center For Women 
Centerville Lions learned about the Cross Road Christian Recovery Center for Women at its meeting
Monday  evening,  April  26.  Executive  Director  Wendy  Canon  said  the  Center  is  an  outreach  of
Shepherd's  Way Christian Ministries  and offers  a  Christ  and  Bible  centered  program for  women
struggling with alcohol and drug addiction.

Canon said, "History of the program began when Paul Rose began a six-month program for men in 
2002 and six years late his wife Karen add the program for women."  She added,  "Women needed 
more time to be healed."

Canon joined the organization in 2013, but is leaving in May of this year.  She introduced Joni Reed 
who will be replacing her on May 15 as Canon and her husband Tom leave for Minnesota and a new 
challenge called Smile Again Ministries.  https://www.smileagainministries.org/

Jodi herself has gone through the program graduating in September of 2018.  She told Lions people sometimes need help to 
change their lives.  So far over 600 women have gone through the program.

More information about the program is available on their web site:  www.crossroadchristianrecovery.org.

Several Lions brought supplies used by the center to the meeting.  And they voted to support the program with a $100 gift.

Centerville Lions Elect Officers For Next Year
Officers for 2021-2022 were elected by members of the Centerville Lions Club Monday evening, April 26, at its regular dinner
meeting at the Centerville Senior Center.  New officers will be installed on May 10.  The new Lion year begins July 1.

Nominees elected were:
President:  Scott Bevington
First vice president:  Jeff Jenkins
Second vice president:  Ty Farmer
Secretary:  Wendy Cook
Assistant Secretary:  Jim Resh
Treasurer:  Dennis Stephen
Assistant treasurer:  Crystal Jenkins
Tail Twister:  Steve Sheckles
Assistant  tail twister:  Paul Elstro
Lion Tamer:  Steve Sheckles
Assistant lion tamer:  Ty Farmer
Board of Directors two years:  Holly Stiggleman and Anne Elstro
Board of Directors one year:  Bob Hobson and Joe Elstro
Membership:  Joe Elstro
Public relations:  Bill Felker and Jim Resh

Upcoming Events
  May 24:   Dinner meeting

June 12:  Fish Fry –  June 14:   Dinner meeting  --  July 12:  Family Picnic
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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